
 

                                                                                                                                                   
Grady County Board of Elections & Registration 

250 North Broad Street, Suite 3 
Cairo, Ga 39828 

 

***OFFICIAL*** 
 

December 9. 2024 
 

The Grady County Board of Elections and Registration (BOE&R) had the December monthly meeting at 
10:30 AM at the Grady County Board of Commissioners building located at 33 17th Ave NW, Cairo, Ga 
39827 with the following board members present: 
 

Renee Gee-Theophille: Chair 
Sam Carnline: Vice-Chair 
Kathy Mills: Secretary 
Sandy Reagan: Board Member 
Bobby Gwaltney: Board Member 
 
StaV present: 
 

Jason Tate: Elections Supervisor 
 
Guests Present: None 
 
Chair Gee-Theophile called the meeting to order, thanked everyone for attending and gave the 
benediction. Chair Gee-Theophille requested the approval of the December 9 call meeting agenda. 
Motion made to approve by Kathy Mills, seconded by Bobby Gwaltney, motion carried by all signifying 
Aye. 
 
Mrs. Mills requested reviewing December 2 minutes on January 6 meeting.   
 
Chair Gee-Theophille called for a motion to enter Executive Session. Mr. Carnline made the motion, 
seconded by Mr. Gwaltney, motion carried by all signifying Aye. (10:40 AM) 
 
The Board returned from Executive Session (10:56 AM). No action was taken. 
 
Chair Gee-Theophile asked about advertising the Clerk position ie. In the newspaper. Mr. Tate responded 
that the plan was to initially advertise for no charge on the Grady County Commissioners Facebook page.  
 
Mr. Tate also discussed having access to a pool of resumes from the Clerk of Courts submissions for like-
job openings.  
 
Mr. Tate discussed the status of his current online training. 
 
Messenger asked if there was anything the board could discuss from executive session and was 
informed, no due to personnel issues. 
 
Discussed next meeting on January 6,, 2025 at the courthouse, discussed elections Facebook page 
(currently under Judge Maddox’s control), discussed putting monthly meeting on oVicial website. 
 
Mr. Tate discussed attending the Cairo City Council meeting at 6 PM to witness the city manager bring 
before council the proposed budget ask for Elections OVice to run Cairo municipal elections. 



 

                                                                                                                                                   
 
The board discussed upcoming election dates for 2025. Everyone was a little confused about specific 
dates. 
 
Chair, Gee-Theophille asked for a motion to adjourn, Mrs. Mills made motion, Bobby Gwaltney seconded, 
motion carried by all signifying Aye. 
 
Mrs. Mills asked everyone to sign the Executive Session AVidavit.  
 
The chair made a motion to adjourn at 6:30 PM, seconded by Mrs. Mills motion passed unanimously. 
 
Guest questions and comments: 
 
None 
 
 
 


